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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 10th October 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Scott MacGregor (SM)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Andrew Scott (AS)

Jamie Louise (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Pat Marshall (PM)

	Chair

Vice-Chair
Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)
Tom McEwan (TM)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

6 members of the public 
Police Service

Fire Service

	APOLOGIES
Pete Richardson (PR)

ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 12th of September 2024 meeting

No amendments.
Decision: Approved without amendments. Proposed by AS and seconded by GP.
	

	Item 2 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 35 times in September to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. During W/C 16th of September we received calls to several anti-social behaviour fires. We raised this with Police Scotland, PKC Safer Communities Wardens and SCYD who stepped up patrols and the activity appeared to be short lived. Community Safety Engagement: 170 new S1 children attended Blairgowrie Fire Station in September for a Water Safety event where they learned about the risks of water, throwline techniques and CPR. We worked in partnership with Police Scotland, Tayside Mountain Rescue, Scottish Ambulance Service, PKC Safer Communities Wardens, First Aid Perthshire, and Strathmore Centre for Youth Development. Firefighters from Blairgowrie attended the town’s Braemar Day Celebrations and Highland Games, offering Fire Safety and Water Safety advice to the local community. Children from 2519 (Strathmore) Squadron attended Blairgowrie Fire Station for a 3-week Young Firefighters course where they learned all about safety, teamwork, respect and innovation.

Police Report: 
BRAEMAR DAY

I appreciate that Braemar Day took place just before the last Community Council Meeting. However from a Police perspective, the event was a great success with very few, low level incidents. The Community Policing Team carried out a significant amount of preventative work in the lead up to the event with support from Blairgowrie High School, SCYD and Safer Communities. This preventative work alongside a significant presence on the day went a long way to ensuring the event passed with a positive, family friendly atmosphere, as it should be.

OFF-ROAD MOTOR BIKES

We are receiving sporadic reports of persons driving off-road motor bikes around the streets in and around Blairgowrie and Rattray. The Community Team are making efforts to identify those involved. Members of the public are reminded that these unregistered off-road bikes cannot be driven on a public road and are likely to be seized if stopped by the Police.

BLUE LIGHT AWARD

Ryan Tarbet spent three days this week working alongside colleagues from Blairgowrie Fire Station and Scottish Ambulance Service delivering the Blue Light Award Course to a group of young people. This was a great success and we would like to thank all involved and in particular thank Blairgowrie Fire Station for hosting such a great success.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Car Chargers 
A resident raised concern about radiation coming from chargers by the library. BB to query this. 

	BB

	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
PR sent an update that orders are being put in for the funding that was received. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
No update. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
Emails coming in from the president of the twinning group in France letting us know that they are now responsible for the tourist link. She has also followed up on what was noted in the Chair’s Report.  Due to the distances, the costs involved in pursuing Twinning relationships with Pleasanton, USA, and Fergus, Canada, are much greater, thus the links are never going to be as extensive as those with France. If you are part of a group here that would like to link up with our twin town in France, let GP know. 
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment 
- Electrical Connections at Wellmeadow: SM updated that he will be attending a meeting regarding this next week.
   ii. Open Space – LM updated that PKC rangers are helping at the Gamesie and Fergie Park. They have raked the cuttings into huge piles. Some of the gatherings have been used at the community garden for compost. Next year there should be more wildflowers and less long grass. Intending to start family events next month. Starting to work on the biodiversity element following feedback from Gallowbank. Also keen to answer questions based on the Local Place Plan. The questionnaire/survey needs to be closed on the 8th of November to allow all feedback to be themed and gathered together. Biodiversity Blair has nothing to do with grass cutting/maintenance at Rattray Common, as this is the responsibility of PKC. As a community group, Biodiversity Blair can only get involved in works to which they are invited. 
e) Local Place Plan
No update 
	

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a) Citizen of the Year
Trophies were presented at Braemar Day. SJ is drawing up a draft protocol for how to run Citizen of The Year next year. Based on feedback, there are plans to inform the people who were nominated but did not win. The protocol will be review in due course. This item will now be moved to the ‘Awaiting new information’ part of the agenda.
b) Noticeboards
They have been removed and stations have been identified. We are waiting for notification from Tayside Contracts on when they will be placed.
c) Common Good Fund

GP asked who should be asked for clarification regarding this fund. CS said that Christine Grant is the person to get in touch with. 

d) Bin storage
GP still to send letter. 

e) Fly-tipping at Croft Lane

CS followed up on this. There has been a clear up of the area, but there are plans to add the area more regularly to clear up operations. This issue is in hand. 

f) Cherry Trees at Piggy Lane
LM updated that we believe it was in the plans that these were to be taken down. A member of the public disagreed and said that this was to be investigated by PKC. BB responded that this is now with the Enforcement Office. LM said that we do have pictures of it, as does the member of the public. All information regarding this should be passed on to BB as he can pass it on to the Enforcement Officer. BRCC would like to send comments as well.

g) Engine Idling 
There was a proposal to find out where this was. This was brought up via email. GP will have to do more research on this. It was suggested that there could be signage to signal that idling is not allowed. Business car parks, such as Lidl, have this. In the first instance, GP is going to go back to the person who raised it to find out the specific area. 
	SJ

GP

GP


CS

CS, BRCC

GP

	Item 8 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
All matters are still on the list. Town centre traffic lights are now synchronised to be red at the same time to allow blind people to be able to cross safely. This has been done to improve accessibility and safety.
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
Gallowbank Development:
A member of the public raised an issue about the number of houses that developers were putting in planning permission for. There are also issues regarding biodiversity. Overall, it does not seem to be in alignment with information set out in the Local Place Plan.  There is a concern that these numbers are inflated and not based upon accurate information. The Planning Committee should not be making decisions based on inaccurate information. There is a supplemtary document which states that if density is to be exceeded, it must be justified by the developers. No justification has been given by the developers despite density being exceeded. DC expressed his gratitude for all the work the member of the public had done regarding this case and noted his hope that there could be a positive outcome for future documentation to address all the concerns which have been raised. A few other recommendations were raised:

Recycling facilities – a street corner glass recycling space should be included to allow for more convenient glass recycling.
Cycling provision – a cycle path should be included at the eastern exit of the development where a footpath joins Gallowbank Road.
Solar PV panels – A useful size of solar panels should be included on the roofs of at least 5kW, not just 2 or 3 panels to give just 1-1.5kW. Going from around 3 to 12 panels would be an almost negligible cost for developers as wiring and fitting costs would remain the same.
Cheaper more sustainable heating – Current design of installing gas boilers would be more expensive than renewable air-source heat pump heating, especially as there will be at least some solar panels. It would also cost homeowners more with having to change the heating themselves in the future. The developers are avoiding the recently introduced New Building Heat Standard as they technically started the application before it came into force.
Dunkeld Road residents also expressed their concerns, especially regarding the increased volume of traffic. BB noted that each person who makes deputations only has a few minutes each to speak, so it is important to avoid duplication. 95 objections have been made. BB highlighted that he is not there to represent anyone and that they have to be objective based on the information received and their compliance with the planning laws. A member of the public emphasised the need for better communication as community members are often left in the dark. LM noted that housing does not always need to be built on the outskirts, there are buildings in the centre which could be revitalised for housing and meet the demands for housing in the area. 
	

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report
All points have been covered. 
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 

September balance



£150.06
October balance




£150.06




Projects
September balance



£19,683.45
Defib Pads



£77.94
£19,605.51
Henry Pumps


£775.80
£18,829.71
September Balance



£18,829.71
Fireworks/Community Event


£211.89
Resilience




£14,912.94
Well (Defib)




£74.80
Bench





£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive



£446.56
Rooted in B & R




£2,930 
	

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
GP is not up to date due to injuries sustained. She is catching up. 
	
GP

	Item 14 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

BB updated:
The Community Investment Fund- 11 applications totalling £40K with only £23.6K available. Most received some funds with 4 receiving a full amount. Mentioned ongoing speeding problems in Carsie. Reminded all about the regular mobile cinema now showing at the Town Hall. Potential for a ramp at RBS in Blairgowrie. 20mph meeting to be held with Officers on 29th October.

CS updated:
1. There is the possibility that local schools may be affected by the proposed UNISON strikes from 21 October for 2 weeks. I understand officers are looking at which schools will be affected and how to manage this. 

2. I have emailed Chief Sup Russell and Chief Insp Greg Burns, PKC and others regarding the excellent partnership work we are benefitting from in Blairgowrie. The role of Police Scotland, SFRS, SCYD and PKC Community Safety Team is second to none and really having a positive impact.

3. I met last week with the new Head Teacher at Blairgowrie High School who has already shown he too wants to play a key role in this positive partnership which is very encouraging. Mr Cunningham is keen to engage with BRCC and others in the community. Very positive work being done around attendance and attainment at the High School.

4. Issues unfortunately continue along Welton Road which PKC are investigating.

5. I followed up with PKC officers on the outcomes from the Walkabouts with the housing team. Lots of the jobs discussed have not been completed. I have been told there have been staffing issues and changes which has delayed progress.

6. A site meeting took place at Loon Braes to seek solutions to ongoing issues with the muddy footpaths. The maintenance of the car park has also been discussed.

7. Bob Brawn and I undertook a litter pick at the riverside. We sought to cut back the salmon sculpture but it is so overgrown at the river that all those beds need cleared out and replanted with planting which is easier to maintain. It really isn’t looking as good as it could and should be a real draw for visitors. The areas around the benches all need cleared up and the whole area tidied.

8. The three ward councillors have been contacted by residents at Carsie re ongoing issues of speeding. We have raised these issues with officers at PKC.

9. I understand that a contract for the repair of Keathbank footbridge/ the Army Bridge has been issued and the council have undertaken to update the community with the repair schedule. I am disappointed it has now been nearly a year since the damage occurred.

10. The unpaid work team have painted the railings at the cemetery and plan for work in the cemetery is now coming together. It hasn’t been easy. Thanks to Ann for persistence on this with me.

11. Thanks to the Thomson family for a huge effort raising over £20k through the blueberry picking. It has been a lot of work for them and their cheery support for so many community groups has been remarkable. Those funds will go a long way to support community activities. The berries are still delicious and plentiful.

12. Progress on the new pavilion at Davie Park is well underway and should be completed mid/late November. Very exciting.

13. Well done to Team Bookmark on an excellent weekend.

14. Our Heritage have a talk on 28 October at St Catherines - Gripping Tales of Gore and Ghostly Goings On, at 7.45pm.
15. Blairgowrie and Rattray in Bloom have had a fantastic year. Thanks to them for ensuring the town has been very bonnie all year.
TM updated:

Following approval at Finance & Resources Committee last month, we are now able to launch the process for groups to be considered as part of a Minibus Transfer scheme.

 

Council officers have identified several minibuses that are in good condition and coming to the end of their operational use within the council. It has been agreed that, instead of going to auction, these will be made available to local community and sport groups who are in need of a transport vehicle to transfer ownership of these vehicles. Whilst the minibuses are being checked and repaired where necessary, we are now accepting Expressions of Interest for groups to be considered. These should be submitted using the form attached to cld@pkc.gov.uk by Sunday 3rd November 2024. Once the minibuses become available, we will then proceed to an application stage for appropriate groups to determine need and community benefit.


	

	Item 15 – AOCB
PM updated that the football park <audio unclear>. 

SM updated that Scottish Water will be coming to dig up a drain pipe which has a blockage by the Public Toilet. SM has ask the question, if more can be done to maintain this pipe as Scottish Water will not come out for this issue again. LM and SJ will update SM on this. 
	LM, SJ

	Date of Next Meeting: 14th November 2024, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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